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October 27, 2010

RE : Support for Central Coast Trawl Impact and Recovery Study
[item #11, OPC Agenda, November 9, 2010]

At its October 27, 2010, meeting the Marine Interests Group of San Luis
Obispo County (MIG) unanimously supported the full funding request for
the Central Coast Trawl Impact and Recovery Study (years 2 and 3)
before the California Ocean Protection Council.  An in-depth presentation
to the MIG about this work earlier in the year received an excellent
review.  We believe that other communities as well as resource
managers will find this information to be of high value.

Critical Value of This Study for Fisheries Management

 Economically important flatfish can only be caught in commercial
quantities with trawl gear and the trawl sector remains a key
element of the State’s fishing fleet.  Yet, the effects of trawling are
not well understood.

 The Central Coast Groundfish Project provides a unique
opportunity to analyze the effects of trawling on soft-bottom
habitats and the patterns of recovery.  These data, including
actual images of impacts and responses, offer insights that will
deliver valuable guidance in how to manage trawling activity in
ways that support productive marine ecosystems.

Groundfish play an important role in supporting the infrastructure for
ports along the coast of California.  As many changes and challenges
occur, the State will benefit from solid science and stakeholder
engagement in resolving the critical issues.

We strongly encourage the OPC’s full funding of the Central Coast Trawl
Impact and Recovery Study (Years 2 and 3).

Sincerely yours,

Marine Interests Group of San Luis Obispo County



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 22, 2010 
 
The Honorable Lester Snow 
Secretary for Resources 
State of California Resources Agency 
1416 Ninth Street, Suite 1311 
Sacramento, CA 95814       
 
Dear Secretary Snow: 
 
We are writing to ask for your support for the proposal submitted to the Ocean Protection Council 
(OPC) by The Nature Conservancy (TNC) for the Central Coast Trawl Impact and Recovery Study 
(Years 2 and 3).  It is our understanding that the OPC Council will consider this request at its November 
9-10, 2010 meeting in Morro Bay.  
 
TNC and fishermen are working together to pursue more environmentally and economically sustainable 
approaches to fishing in order to increase both conservation benefits and economic and community 
sustainability. This five-year research project on trawl impacts and recovery is at a critical juncture and 
funding is urgently needed to prevent a disruption of the research initiated over the past year and a half. 
The results of this five-year study will inform best practices and management decisions regarding 
bottom trawling in the offshore areas of California.  
 
Ocean Conservancy and the Natural Resources Defense Council support efforts to ensure that all 
fishing in California is conducted in a way that is compatible with the extraordinarily diverse and 
productive marine ecosystems in our area. We believe that this project will contribute to our 
understanding of the impacts of trawl gear on the marine environment and may help improve the 
sustainability of groundfish fisheries throughout the West Coast in the long-term.  
 
Thank you for your support for this important project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kaitilin Gaffney       Leila Monroe     
Pacific Program Director      Attorney, NRDC Ocean Initiative 
Ocean Conservancy 
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